SYLRA-meeting in Roskilde 22-25.08.13

(Scandinavian Young Ladies Radio Amateurs)

That was really a "MUST" for OZ-fans - as we are - to make the decision to take part in SYLRA-
meeting. With plane and train we arrived to Roskilde, a city that we didn't know until then.

The first day began with the arrival of participants from 16 countries all over the world. A lot of
hugging and chatting filled the afternoon. A bus took us in the early evening to Solroed Strand —
Inger OA7AGR and Bjarne OZ2UV's home -. We walked to the beach of the town, where we were
kindly welcomed by the Mayor of the town, a group photo was taken and then we were spoiled over
the evening in Inger and Bjarne's home and garden with excellent food and life music. We had so
much fun.

Friday we had our YL-meeting with discussions about different themes and we got information about
the International YL-meeting in 2014 on Iceland and as well the next SYLRA meeting in 2015, also on
Iceland. The OMs visited during that time the Radio Museum in Ringsted. After spare time in the
afternoon we spend the evening with a wonderful Gala Dinner with much entertainment.

Saturday was sightseeing time in Roskilde: A guided tour in the Cathedral, we discovered the Viking
Museum and enjoyed a boat trip in the fjord.

We were thankful that the weather God sent us was sunny conditions over the time.

The farewell breakfast on Sunday ended again with lots of hugs and good wishes to everyone and left
us with big hope to meet many of the friends in the near future again.

Full of respect we say many thanks to Inger and Bjarne and their helpers in the background for the
perfect organization. How much time they must have spent to let us feel at home during the
meeting!

73 de Joachim DJ7TA/OZ1HQR and Gerda DL5OBK/OZ50BK



